GREENE CENTRAL SCHOOL GREENE, NEW YORK PUBLIC HEARING WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2019

The Board of Education Public Hearing was called to order at 5:47 p.m. by Chairman and Superintendent, Timothy Calice, in the Board room, Middle School/High School Building, South Canal Street, Greene, NY. CALL TO ORDER

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

ROLL CALL

Mr. Brian Milk, President

Mr. Nicholas Drew, Vice President

Mr. Seth Barrows

Mr. Douglas Markham

Mr. John Finch

Mr. Andrew Bringuel

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF PRESENT:

Mr. Timothy Calice, Superintendent of Schools

Mr. Mark Rubitski, Business Manager

Mrs. Penny Connolly, High School Principal

Mr. Mark Wilson, Middle School Principal

Mr. David Kendall, Director of Buildings/Grounds, Transportation & Safety

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Mrs. Donna Utter, District Clerk

- Also present were 7 residents of the Greene Central School District.
- Superintendent Calice explained that \$98,661.03 needed to be transferred from the Employee Retirement System Reserve Fund to the Capital Reserve Fund in order to meet the 1.5 million dollars needed in the Capital Reserve Fund prior to the vote on the proposed Capital Project. The transfer of these funds will help cover the local share of the project, which will then allow for no tax impact on the taxpayers. After the transfer, the Employee Retirement System Reserve Fund will have a balance of \$1,182,607.47.

No questions.

QUESTIONS/ANSWERS:

Chairman and Superintendent, Timothy Calice, adjourned the meeting at 5:49 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Marie Utter District Clerk